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Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank Iran for the national report and its presentation today.

We remain deeply concerned about Iran's frequent violations of fair trial guarantees provided for under international law and of Iran's recourse to the death penalty. We call on the Iranian authorities to refrain from using the death penalty.  Finland deeply regrets that the Iranian judicial system did not allow a retrial of Ms. Reyhane Jabbari's case. We are appalled by the execution of Ms. Jabbari last Saturday. 
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations on human rights defenders and violence against women on human rights defenders and violence against women:

· that Iran effectively implements its international obligations to ensure the protection of human rights defenders and others exercising their rights to freedom of opinion and expression, peaceful assembly and association in compliance with international human rights law.
· that Iran adopts legislation criminalizing domestic violence, including sexual violence, together with effective implementation measures.
